Wednesday, September 14th, 2016
Meet the Teacher
Welcome to our classroom! My name is Lisa McNeil and I am pleased to be your child’s teacher this year. We have had a busy few days and we are looking forward to a wonderful year. Everyone is settling in very well and we are becoming familiar with our schedule and routines.
	Expectations:

· Students will act in a responsible and respectful manner.

· Students will put forth their best work/effort on a daily basis.

· A positive attitude is the key to success. Keep moving forward. We will all 

make mistakes and we learn from them and move on.

· Students will be responsible for remembering to bring to school:
· Their agendas signed by a parent each day, 
· their library books each Tuesday and 
· their homework each Friday.


Weekly Homework: 
Literacy:

Reading: Students should read for 20 minutes each evening to practice their reading comprehension, accuracy, fluency, and expression. Each student will record their reading each night in their agenda. They may choose a suitable book from home that has been approved by you and they are welcome to borrow a book from our classroom library also.

Students will also be given a reading comprehension activity each week.  They will read a short story or article and answer questions related to what they have read.  Questions will be multiple choice, short answer and/or written in paragraph form.

Math:

Math activities related to the concepts we are learning will also be sent home most weeks.  These will include worksheets and online math games or math facts practice.
All Homework will be handed out Monday and is due back on the following Monday.
· If your daughter/son is unable to complete their homework please send a written explanation with them to class.

Grade 5 Curriculum

Literacy – 
Reading:
Students will regularly work on 3 types of reading:

1. Reading silently to yourself

2. Reading aloud with a friend

3. Listening to reading
Writing: We will be writing in Daily 5 and in Writer’s Workshop.  Writer’s Workshop is a structured writing program where we will explore different writing styles.  Students will work on a particular style we are covering in class and spend time revising and editing these pieces.  In Daily 5 the students will be given the chance to write anything they like (ex: songs, poems, fiction stories, raps…..)

Spelling: We have a word wall with words the students will be working with this year.  Each month new words will be added.  Students will be responsible for spelling these words correctly every time they write.  I will send a list of the word wall words home with students each month.  
Math -
“Math Makes Sense” is the main program used to deliver the Grade 5 Math curriculum.  This is a program based on exploration of math concepts.  There is a large focus on being able to write about math and explain your mathematical thinking.  We are moving away from being able to just do the computations. We will also be working on math centers which include math games, journaling and other independent activities.  This will ensure students have an opportunity to work in small groups with a teacher on difficult concepts. 
Math units will include:

· Patterns
· Multiplication and division facts to 12x12
· Numbers to 1 000 000
· Fractions and decimals to thousandths
· Geometry

· Data and Graphing

Science – We will be studying The Human Body, Weather, Properties & Changes in Materials and Forces and Simple Machines.  We will be working on an inquiry based model to learn about these topics.  Students will be given the opportunity to research information, ask questions, design investigations and work individually and in small groups.  
Social Studies – The units we will be studying in Social studies includes Ancient Nubia (Egypt), First Nations societies, the Middle Ages and early French and British settlements in Canada.  We will be using our study of these topics to help us investigate how we learn about the past, how environment and culture affect one another, how societies are influenced by interactions with one another and how culture and society has changed or remained the same. 
Art 

We have Art approximately 1 hour per week and we will also be integrating Art with Literacy, math, science and social studies.


· In February the students will be going into Mr. Bray’s class to work on the Intensive French program.  Students will continue to have Math, Science and Social Studies with me.

· The plastic “agenda bags” are used to send school information and notices home each day. Please use this plastic envelope to send information, order forms and notes back to school as well. Even if the envelope is empty please return it each day. (Please note: We will be unable to process any late hot lunch orders this year). Supplementary activities that need to be completed from class may be sent home occasionally. 
· An agenda will come home every day.  The students will record what they have read each night in the agenda and any reminders or homework will be written in it.  The students will take it home and parents are asked to sign it to make sure they have read it each evening.  This agenda should be brought back to school every morning.

General Information:

· Please phone the office if your child will not be attending school.  This makes it much easier for the safe arrival program.
· Lunches should be made up of nutritious meals and snacks and should be Nut Free. 
· Please send me a note about any pick-ups that are not routine.
· Please pack extra socks/mitts etc. in book-bags in plastic sandwich bags or freezer bags for larger items like pants or tops. 
· Library is on Tuesdays. Please return all borrowed books to either renew or return to the library. Students with overdue books will not be able to borrow new books each week.
· The students have Music on Thursdays and Fridays.
· We have Physical Education each Monday and Friday. We will also be having a Yoga session each Wednesday from a qualified teacher and Yoga instructor. Please ensure your child has appropriate footwear and clothing on these days.

Morning Drop Off: 

· When dropping your child off, please turn right into the parking lot at the front of our school. Proceed around the perimeter of the parking lot and wait in line to have your child exit your vehicle in front of the portable classrooms.
· In the morning, students may walk directly through the doors by the portables to access the playground. They are not permitted to go to their classroom until the bell rings.

· Please do not park in the parking lot in the morning. If you are entering the building please park in the Visitor Parking near the front door of the school.
We are looking forward to having a positive and exciting year and I want to thank you in advance for your support for our classroom and for your child. If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to call the school at 453-5434 and I will return your call as soon as possible, or e-mail me at lisa.mcneil@nbed.nb.ca
Lisa McNeil
Grade 5 Teacher

Liverpool Street School

